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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

January 7, 2014

General Notice No. 2014-03

TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT: NEHCEU District 1199 (NP-6/P-1) SCOPE Stipulated
  Agreement

The Office of Labor Relations has reached an agreement with the New England Health Care Employees Union District 1199 (NP-6/P-1) to resolve the pending 1199 SCOPE Appeals and related class reevaluation and classification grievances.  

The Agreement includes the following reevaluations with adjustments effective with the first payroll period following January 1, 2014 except as otherwise provide in the agreement and with salaries calculated using the round up method: 

	Title and Class Code
	Current Sal Gr.
	Adjusted Sal Gr.

	Physician Assistant (6262) 
	HC-26
	HC-30

	Dietician 1 (2510)   AND

Dietician 2 (8490) 

Eliminated.

New Class Dietician (8490) established 
	HC-19

HC-22


	HC-22

	Occupational Therapist 1 (5970)  AND

Occupational Therapist 2 (5971)  AND

Occupational Therapy Consultant (8710)

Eliminated

New Class Occupational Therapist (5971) established
	HC-19

HC-23

HC-24
	HC-25

	Occupational Therapy Supervisor (5980)
	HC-26
	HC-29

	Rehabilitation Therapy Supervisor 2 at DDS/STS (6455) reclassified to Occupational Therapy Supervisor (5890)
	HC-28
	HC-29

	Rehabilitation Therapy Supervisor 2 at DVA (6455) reclassified to Physical Therapy Supervisor (6250)
	HC-28
	HC-29

	Physical Therapist 1 (6320) AND                                           

Physical Therapist 2 (6251) AND

Physical Therapy Consultant (8729)

Eliminated

New Class Physical Therapist (6251)  established
	HC-19                                              

HC-23

HC-24
	HC-25

	Physical Therapy Supervisor (6250)
	HC-26
	HC-29


The adjustments set forth herein do not apply to Per Diem job classes.

Incumbents placed into the new class codes must meet the minimum qualifications as prescribed by the job specifications.  Incumbents that do not meet the minimum qualifications as prescribed by the job specification shall be red-circled, and they shall be reclassified with the first pay period following the date that they meet said qualifications.  

Employees with questions about this General Notice should contact their Agency Human Resources Office. Questions from Agency Human Resources staff may be addressed to Fae Brown-Brewton, Office of Labor Relations at 418-6217. 

Linda J. Yelmini
Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106
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